Dorset County Council July 2017 Report 

Local Government reorganisation – Unitary

Now that we have had the general election the outlook seems to be as confused as ever. We assumed that the new Secretary of State (the same one as before) would expedite the decision, especially as the six Councils who submitted the proposal have now reaffirmed their commitment to the process. However it seems that the lack of a working majority may lead the government to avoid contentious decisions – like this one, but I hope not. We do not know what the decision will be or when it will be made but the prognosis is much less positive than it was. As always I will keep you posted.
Local Plan Review

What was known as the Purbeck Partial Review is now to be called a full review (as that is what it has turned out to be). I was previously the Chairman of the Partial Review Group at District Council) but as a full review it is now is going to report direct to Council through our monthly Policy Group to ensure it reports regularly to the public. I will continue to support the process but will now not be involved in the day to day work of the group, as the Chair! We have also agreed the Lytchett Matravers Neighbourhood Plan and the Swanage Local Plan which will now be part of the guidelines which must be followed when determining planning applications. It is hoped that the Bere Regis Neighborhood Plan will also be agreed in the next year. 
The forums have now been delayed for operational reasons and will probably start in September.
Christmas Tree collection
Dorset Waste Partnership (DWP) is taking a revision to the “Recycle for Dorset” service policy which relates to Christmas tree collections. Christmas trees are classified as Schedule 2 waste which means there is no obligation on DWP to collect Christmas trees and should they do so they have the discretion to charge householders a reasonable amount for this service. The DWP’s current policy states that they will collect Christmas trees free of charge with residual waste (rubbish bins) after Christmas and they will be disposed of with the rubbish in landfill or treatment. 

To make savings in the region of £10k p.a.  DWP are proposing to stop collecting Christmas trees with the rubbish bins in the f weeks after Christmas.  Residents will instead be encouraged to use their garden waste service, take their real Christmas tree to a Household Recycling Centre, or use charitable collections.  

I think this is a penny pinching saving and will be opposing it.
Surgery 

Surgeries are held on the first Saturday of every month. These are held at the communal Lounge in Turberville Court in Bere Regis from 09.30 a.m. to 10.00 a.m. If you cannot make one of these please email me and I will arrange to come round to see you. If you have any questions or queries related to the business of Dorset County Council please come along. If anyone wants to contact me and cannot get to the surgery my email address is peterwharf@hotmail.com.

Peter Wharf, County Councillor

	

	


